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This is my first column as President of our synagogue. I am truly humbled to be 
chosen to serve you as your President and am excited to start to work with our 
new Board to provide you with the best options available for synagogue  
participation in our community. A very special thanks to Aron Leibowich and 
the outgoing Board for their leadership and dedication. We look forward to their 
continued involvement in the day-to-day activities in our synagogue. 
 

We are a strong community with a changing demographic profile. Our synagogue faces the same challenges 
that others are confronting all over the country. Our membership is aging and there are many potential mem-
bers of all ages who don’t prioritize synagogue involvement in their lives. The advent of a “rent a Rabbi”  
option has falsely given people the comfort that they can “pay by the drink” for spiritual fulfillment and Judaic 
education, without realizing that they are cheating themselves and future generations. We plan to target our 
efforts to engage all our members and potential members with enhanced experiences and programming. 
 
We have created a new “under 40” membership category in an effort to engage the next generation of our 
leaders. Our belief is that this new membership category will generate participation on many levels, including 
involvement in our religious school, pre-school, committees and our auxiliaries. In addition, a new marketing 
initiative will begin to roll out in the next several weeks to attract all potential age categories as new members. 
We believe these initiatives will strengthen our Kehillah and ensure long-term success. 
 
Our team of professionals is busy preparing for the High Holidays. As always, we will provide an incredible 
and engaging spiritual experience for all of you. Together, we will bring in the New Year with sweetness and 
enthusiasm. Please attend, participate and continue to provide your financial support that we need to sustain 
our beautiful community. 
 
On behalf of our newly elected Board, I wish you the best of the remaining Summer days and look forward to 
seeing you on Shabbat, the Holidays or at our fantastic programs. 

 

B’ shalom, Rich 

From the desk of Rich Cohen, President 



Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

 

 
 

 1 
Tisha B’Av 

2 
USY & Kadima  
Ice Skating  
6:00 pm 

3 
 

4 
Shabbat Eve  
Services  
6:30 pm  

5 
Shabbat Services  
9:15 am 

6 

Mitzvah Meals 
9:30 am 
 
ECEC Mitzvah Day 
10:00 am  

7 
 

8 
Adult Education  
Committee Meeting  
7:00 pm 
 
Executive Committee  
Meeting  7:00 pm 
 
Israel Committee 
Meeting  7:00 pm  

9 

Hate Spaces Movie 
Premiere 7:00 pm  
 

10 

 

11 
Shabbat Eve  
Services  
6:30 pm  
 
  

12 
Shabbat Services  
9:15 am 

 
 
 

 

13 
 

14 
 

15 
 

16 

USY Board Meeting  
6:30 pm 
 
Adult Choir Rehearsal 
7:00 pm  
 
ECEC New Parent 
Orientation 7:00 pm  
 
 

17 
 Religious School 
Faculty Meeting  
5:30 pm  
 
Kadima Board  
Meeting  6:30 pm  

18 
ECEC Meet n Greet 
9:00 am  
 
Shabbat Eve  
Services  
6:30 pm  
 
 
 
 

19 
Shabbat Services  
9:15 am 
 
 
 
 
 

20 
 
 

21 
Welcome Back!  
ECEC First Day of 
School 
 
Sisterhood Game 
Day 2:00 pm  
 
 

22 

Board Meeting  
7:00 pm  
 

23 
Business Networking 
Meeting  8:15 am  
 
Youth Department 
Open House  6:30 pm  
 
Adult Choir Rehearsal  
7:00 pm  

24 
Past President’s Club  
7:00 pm  

25 

ECEC Welcome Back 
Shabbat  9:45 am  
 
Shabbat Eve Services  
6:30 pm  
 
Birthday/Anniversary 
Shabbat 
 
 

26 
Shabbat Services  
9:15 am 
 
B’nai Mitzvah of Jordan 
and  Alec  Gross 

27 
Cultural Arts  
Auditions  12:30 pm  
 
Religious School 
Parent Mtg.   9:30 am 
 
B’nai Mitzvah Parent 
Mtg.   10:30 am 
 
Caterer Open House/ 
Vendor Showcase 
10:00 am - :12oo pm 

28 
Sisterhood Game 
Day 2:00 pm  
 
Sisterhood Board 
Meeting  7:00 pm  
 

29 
Religious School  
4:30 pm  
 

30 
USY Board Meeting  
6:30 pm 
 
Adult Choir Rehearsal 
7:00 pm  

31 
Bar Mitzvah of Jake 
Finkelstein 
 
Hebrew High  
6:30 pm  
 
Business Network 
Cocktail Party 
7:00 pm  
 
 
 
 

  

August 

 2017 











 

The deadline for the September Bulletin  

Is August  23, 2017 by 5:00 pm                                

Please submit articles and flyers  

to lynne@bnaiaviv.org 

 
 
 
 

A new year- a new beginning and  

we are Full STEAM Ahead! 

 
As camp ends and the new school year approaches on August 21st, we are 
looking forward to an engaging year together as partners in your  
children’s development and education here at the B’nai Aviv’s Early 
Childhood Education program.  
 
Many changes have taken place. We have painted our school’s hallways in 
bright, vibrant colors. We have added a science area room. It is an  
interesting learning environment that is all about observing, questioning 

and problem solving through preschool science activities in a very real and hands-on way!  Our new indoor 
playground is a great place for our children to use their gross motor skills on rainy and hot days with new 
equipment for them to utilize. 
 
In addition to the educational programming offered here we now have speech/language and occupational 
screenings and therapists on staff to offer support services for those children in need.  
 
We are excited about our new Zumbini Mommy and Me offered every Wednesday at 9:30 am.  Zumbini is  
designed for infants and toddlers who are not yet ready for a regular school routine. This music and  
movement program for you and your child is unique and one of a kind!  
 
Throughout the year, we will have many family based activities, and we encourage parent involvement 
through parent classroom volunteering, Family Shabbats, Mom’s, Dad’s and Grandparent Days, and Jewish 
cultural and holiday events.  
 
B’nai Aviv ECEC is a great place to start to help you finish! I look forward to watching your children learn, 
grow and flourish throughout this year! 

B’ Shalom! Mindy 

 

  From the desk of… 
Mindy Bernstein, ECEC Director  

mailto:lynne@bnaiaviv.org




Be a Kiddush Sponsor   
We invite you to Sponsor our  Weekly Shabbat Kiddush  

 Birthday?  Anniversary?  Upcoming Wedding?  
 

Celebrate by being a co-sponsor of  our weekly Kiddush on Shabbat  morning after services.    
Please call the office for more information or to reserve your date.  

954-384-8265 

August B’nai Mitzvahs  

Important Notice! 
If you are NOT receiving the WEEKLY ENUZ   

from B’nai Aviv, please contact the Synagogue office.  
954-384-8265 or melissa@bnaiaviv.org 

Jordan Seth Gross will be called to the Torah as a Bar Mitzvah on August 26, 2017. Jordan will 
share this simcha with his parents, Merna and Bruce, brothers Austin and Alec, grandparents 
Sherrie and Max Gross, Judy Richelson, along with many relatives and friends from near and far. 
He is the proud grandson of the late Alvin Richelson. Jordan is an 8th grade student at Falcon 
Cove Middle School and a student of the Cambridge program. Jordan enjoys reading, playing the 
piano, traveling with family, and spending time with friends. Jordan attends religious school and 
has been a part of the Kehillah Club. For his mitzvah project, Jordan and his twin brother Alec 
are collecting backpacks for the Kosher Food Bank in North Miami Beach. To raise money to 
purchase backpacks, he is making and selling cake pops. He is also volunteering at the facility 
itself categorizing and sorting food products. Jordan would like to thank Rabbi Watstein, Cantor 
Lieberman, Laurie Kandel and all of the B'nai Aviv staff past and present, for all their help and 
guidance. We are so proud of all that Jordan has accomplished and the young man that he as  
become. Mazel Tov!  

Alec Jared Gross will be called to the Torah as a Bar Mitzvah on August 26, 2017. Alec will 
share this simcha with his parents, Merna and Bruce, brothers Austin and Jordan, grandparents 
Sherrie and Max Gross, Judy Richelson, along with many relatives and friends from near and far. 
He is the proud grandson of the late Alvin Richelson. Alec is an 8th grade honor student at  
Falcon Cove Middle School. He loves horseback riding throughout the year, and spends his 
summers working with the horses daily. Alec attends religious school and has been a part of the  
Kehillah Club. He also enjoys traveling with family and spending time with friends. For his  
mitzvah project, Alec and his twin brother Jordan are collecting backpacks for the Kosher Food 
Bank in North Miami Beach.To raise money to purchase backpacks, he is making and selling 
cake pops. He is also volunteering at the facility itself categorizing and sorting food products. 
Alec would like to thank Rabbi Watstein, Cantor Lieberman, Laurie Kandel and all of the B'nai 
Aviv staff, past and present, for all their help and guidance. We are so proud of all that Alec has 
accomplished and the young man that he as become. Mazel Tov! 



From  t he desk  of  E l io t  Ti l l i nger… 
                                Religious School Director 
Our religious school faculty is happily preparing for the upcoming school year. 
Teachers  are planning enriched lessons and experiences that extend beyond 
the textbooks, in order to inspire our children to greater academic 
heights.  Part of the benefit of attending and participating in religious school 
activities as well as family events at B'nai Aviv, is the strong bonds forged 
both within and outside of our classrooms. There are many beautiful holidays 
on our Jewish calendar, and our classroom doors are always open to parents 
and grandparents to share the richness of the learning in our classrooms. 
 
This year we are proud to "roll out" a newly revised Junior Congregation  

experience for students.  The program will now include the amazing and inspiring USYers from our  
awesome youth department.  In addition, our wonderful youth director, Todd Morchelies, will be  
contributing to the ruach fun by collaborating directly with our student leaders to create an energizing  
program. 
 
The summer break is a good time to "brush up" on practicing Hebrew by reading for at least 20 minutes 
each week. Reading with your children also strengthens parent and child relationships; an added bonus. If 
any family would like to borrow any academic material during these summer days, simply call the front  
office or send an email requesting it; we will be pleased to provide educational material for home use. 
 
Our school wing is undergoing finishing touches of remodeling to update and enhance the learning  
atmosphere for all student classrooms   Families will notice the improvements to our campus as soon as you 
walk through the school entrance doors. 
 
It's an exciting time to be part of our B'nai Aviv family, and many adventures await us all. Come join us for 
our regularly scheduled Shabbat services wearing the summer attire of Israeli style casual; another great way 
to remain connected during summer break. 
 
I am excitedly looking forward to seeing all of our families next month as we launch the new school year 
together at B'nai Aviv religious school. 
 

B’ Shalom, Eliot  

B’NAI AVIV is on AmazonSmile! 
Yes! Now you can go through smile.amazon.com to make purchases and chose B’nai Aviv as the charity 
of your choice. 
 
Simply go to smile.amazon.com from the web browser on your computer or mobile device. On your 
first visit to AmazonSmile (smile.amazon.com), you select B’nai Aviv as your charitable organization to 
receive donations from eligible purchases. Amazon will remember your selection, and then every eligible 

purchase you make at smile.amazon.com will result in a donation. Tens of millions of products on AmazonSmile are eligible for  
donations. You will see eligible products marked “Eligible for AmazonSmile donation” on their product detail pages. 
 
AmazonSmile is a simple and automatic way for you to support B’nai Aviv Synagogue every time you shop, at no cost to you. 
When you shop you’ll find the exact same low prices, vast selection and convenient shopping experience as Amazon.com, with 
the added bonus that Amazon will donate a portion of the purchase price to our Organization. 

Now you have another great reason to go shopping! 





From the desk of Todd Morchelies 
…..Youth Director 

 

WELCOME BACK B’NAI AVIV! 
 
We are super excited for an amazing year in the youth department 
ahead. We will be providing programming for children and teens  
entering 3rd-12th grades all year long. You may register in person by 
attending our youth open house registration on Wednesday evening, 
August 23rd from 6:30 pm-7:30 pm. Join us for  r efreshments and 
to sign up your children. You may also register your child or teen on 
our youth website at www.bausybees.com.  
 
We have exciting news regarding our youth application. We are going  
paperless!!! Navigate to our youth website’s online registration form 

and fill out the application. What’s even better is that the website and registration form are mobile 
friendly so you can fill out the form on your mobile device. You may also pay the tuition for the year 
on our youth website as well. 
 
Youth activities are a priority at B’nai Aviv. Our youth groups participate in community, social,  
educational and religious activities. Through these programs, our children develop lasting friendships 
with their Jewish peers. We provide three different youth groups for children from 3rd through 12th 
grades; United Synagogue Youth (USY) for high school, Kadima for middle school and Chalutzim for 
3rd to 5th grade. USY and Kadima are the official youth organizations of the Conservative Movement 
and are sponsored by the United Synagogue of Conservative Judaism. USY meets every Wednesday 
night, Kadima meets every Tuesday night and Chalutzim meets 1-2 times per month on Sundays. 
 
Chalutzim will begin the year going bowling in September. Kadima and USY will be starting things off 
with their weeknight programming as well as their sub-regional kick-off, The Ninja Lounge. Typical 
events for USY and Kadima include weekly meetings, dances, sports events, conventions, Shabbat  
programs, and weekend events. Our USY chapter is one of the largest in the region and continues to 
grow. Kadima and USY have the opportunity to participate in sub-regional, regional, national and  
international conventions. Summer programs in Israel, Europe and North America are also available. 
 
At B'nai Aviv, we realize that the youth of our synagogue is our future and our hope for further  
building and strengthening our Jewish community in Weston and the surrounding areas. Through our 
youth activities we provide a setting for informal Jewish Education, as well as an opportunity for our 
children to interact socially with other Jewish youth. It is our hope that these programs will help  
solidify a strong Jewish identity and commitment, which will carry them through their college and adult 
years. 
 

For more information regarding any of our youth groups, please visit our website at 
www.bausybees.com or email Todd Morchelies at todd@bnaiaviv.org, or call 954-349-1879. 

 

B' Shalom, Todd  

https://mailtrack.io/trace/link/a1017f70d0074f8ec500474ea5b09dca5399e63d?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.bausybees.com%2F&userId=1313361&signature=e128cdd35c4b12e3
https://mailtrack.io/trace/link/a1017f70d0074f8ec500474ea5b09dca5399e63d?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.bausybees.com%2F&userId=1313361&signature=e128cdd35c4b12e3
mailto:todd@bnaiaviv.org






 

From the desk of…  

Corinna Black -Kushner, Sisterhood President 

 Happy End of Summer!  
 
This is my first official bulletin as Sisterhood President.  I am very  
excited to say that we already have a fantastic year planned!   
 
In June, we had our annual calendar planning meeting.  There was an 
amazing turnout and many great ideas were tossed around.  Our goal 
for this year is to bring new and exciting programs that will be diverse 
enough to interest everyone.   
 

Thursday, September 7th, will be a "comedy" kickoff event.  This night is guaranteed to be a lot of fun!  
We will be having a comedian perform and he is sure to keep the laughs rolling in (he also happens to be 
voted "best comedian in Miami"). 
 
Our other events throughout the year will include: a three part speaker series- "What women need to 
know", featuring information on medical, legal and financial issues; a field trip and private tour of Nova's 
Holocaust library; CPR training, a "Draw Down Party" (A Limited Raffle Event), a Color War game night, 
and of course our Progressive Dinner.  These are just some of the events to look forward to! 
 
There are always opportunities to get involved with Sisterhood.  We will have monthly board meetings that 
everyone is welcome to come to and planning meetings as needed.  Our sisterhood is very active and we 
encourage all temple ladies to be a part of it! 
 
As always, Sisterhood will continue to provide the "goods" for the Shabbat Onegs.  If you are interested in 
joining our baking group, please contact Louise Allen (louisejfl@gmail.com).  If you are not a baker and 
prefer to buy your baked goods, we will be happy to add you to our weekly rotation of plattering  
store-bought kosher desserts.  Both are done every week and everyone looks forward to it. 
 
New this year will be a weekly game day; Mondays from 2:00 -5:00 pm beginning on August 21st.  Anyone 
interested in playing Canasta, Mah Jong, Bridge or anything else, we encourage you to bring your group to 
the synagogue.  For more information contact Carol Brown (caroljgb@yahoo.com). 
 
Please feel free to share any ideas you may have with me and I encourage you all to get involved.  Our next 
sisterhood board meeting is August 28th at 7:00 pm.  Please join us- it's always a lot of fun! 
 

B'Shalom, 
Corinna Black- Kushner 



 
 
 

 

 
Monday, August 28 at 7:00 pm - board meeting (all are welcome) 

 

Thursday, September 7th at 6:45 pm - Sisterhood's Comedy Kickoff event 
 

Sunday, October 15th - Field trip to the Nova Holocaust Library  
(space is limited) the tour is offered at 11:00 am and 2:15 pm 

 

Thursday, October 26th - CPR class (will have a day and evening class- space is limited) 
 

Date tba - "What Women Need To Know" Speaker Series Part I 
 

Thursday, November 16th - "What Women Need To Know" Speaker Series Part II 
"Being mortal- understanding end of life needs" 

 

December (date TBA)- painting party (space is limited) 
 

Saturday, January 20th - Progressive Dinner (looking for host volunteers) 
 

Thursday, February 22nd - Color War game night 
 

Sunday, February 25th - Purim basket assembly 
 

Thursday, March 15th - "What women need to know" Speaker Series Part III 
 

Saturday, April 14th - Draw down party;A Limited Raffle Event 
 

Friday, May 18th -Saturday, May 19th - Sisterhood Shabbat 
 

Sisterhood board meetings are:  
August 28th, October 2nd, November 6th,  

December 4th, January 8th, February 5th, March 5th, April 9th, May 7th  
(subject to change) 

Support USCJ Torah Fund  
and purchase your greeting cards!   

Money raised through Torah Fund provides  
scholarships for the education of Rabbis,  

Cantors and Jewish Educators.  
Our Sisterhood has an assortment of cards for 

various occasions.  
 

We sell them in a package of 6 for $18.   
Packages can be all one type (sympathy, mazel tov, 

etc) or an assortment.   
Contact Lanee Friedel at laneefriedel@aol.com  

to purchase them! 

 

Mark your calendars for these  

Exciting Sisterhood events! 

mailto:laneefriedel@aol.com






Call Us! Email Us!  
We rely on our synagogue members, their friends  

and families to let us know when someone is  
hospitalized, suffering any illness., ect.  

 
The clergy would also like to hear the good news, such as  

celebrating a birth, graduation, special anniversary or birthday, 
promotion, honor or any other simcha.  

 
 In order to better keep everyone informed, please share this  

information with us by calling the office  
at 954-384 - 8265 or email melissa@bnaiaviv.org 

Thank you for your help! 

 

An Invitation from our  
Jack and Ruth Lubin Hazak  

Chapter of  B'nai Aviv 
 
We invite our B'nai Aviv Senior congregants to our 
Welcome Back Barbecue on September 6th at  
4:30 pm to be held in the Multi-Purpose Room.   
Please see the flyer for details and to RSVP. 

 
Our Hazak chapter provides programs for B'nai Aviv members ages 55 and above. We usually 
meet on the first Wednesday of  the month at 1:30 p.m. from September to June with two  
special dinners and programs at 4:30 p.m.  
                     
Hazak is an acronym. The Het stands for Hochmah (vision); Zayin is for Ziknah (maturity); 
Kuph is for Kadimah (looking ahead). With these themes in mind, we seek to address the  
desired goals of  our members. We offer opportunities to help develop a sense of  community 
and meaningful relationships through a variety of  creative programs providing information, 
socialization and entertainment.  A sample of  our programs include; Welcome Back  
Barbecue, Dialogue with the Rabbi, musical program with the Cantor, dinner and entertain-
ment, lunch and movie, Hazak Shabbat, game programs and guest speakers on a variety of  
topics. 
 
Membership dues are $25 per person.  For more information, please call Hazak President,  
Riva Wohl at (954)389-6194 or Hazak Secretary, Joan Cohen at (954)584-1095. 

A Message from HAZAK 









1 
 Peggy Cohen  
 Roni Gilden  
 Michael Gorfinkel 
 Stuart Harris  
 Eli Nir  
 Benjamin Sandler 
 Evan Schlossman  
 Arnie Simon  
 Scott Valancy  
 
2 
Samuel Comora  
Spencer Comora  
Brandon Egozi  
Scott Levine  
Reuben Mann  
Harrison Riggott  
 
3 
Richard Braverman  
Lisa Egozi  
Richard Sherman  
Joel Silvershein  
Laurie Snow  
Monica Tuaty  
 

4 
Brandon Perdeck  
Allison Wolk  

 
5 
Ilene Flechner  
Elvira Gorfinkel  
Samuel Pomeranz  
Jed Sanders  
 
6 
Stanley Cohen  
Jenni Weston  
 
7 
Judy Abelow  
Ellen Cohen  
Sol Hettena  
Joseph Lederberger  
 
8 
Nicole Cohen  
Bruce Klasner  
 
 
 
 

9 
Avery Garon  
Nadia Pazos  
Alexa Podolsky  
Jason van Esso  
 
11 
Marla Bell  
Sara Jaffe  
Howard Wacks  
Craig Weiner  
 
12 
Erica Kostzer  
Jay Kreutzer  
Mark Neuberger  
 
13 
Rebecca Geller  
Scott Silver  
 
14 
Judy Feder  
Gabriel Zieper  
 
 
 

15 
Leigh Green  
David Huppert  
Phyllis Lipof  
Michael Simon  
 
16 
Morgan Comite  
 
17 
Karl Cohen  
David Morris  
Dawn Steirn  
Justin Weininger  
 
19 
Dara Frankl  
Viki Freinberg  
Charles Shofnos  
Erin Whiteman  
 
20 
Lisa Birchfield  
Sanford Cohen  
Selma Yudewitz  
 
 
21 
Charlene Cahen  
Sheila Grenitz  
22 
Max Adamsky  
Carmen Reinhard  
 
23 
Ruth Goldin  
Cy Gruberg  
Daniel Orlan  
Jacqueline Sheir  
 

24 
Diane Abelson  
Michael Davenport  
Kristin Green  
 
25 
Liron Ben David  
Ethan Gellman  
Peter Koenigsberg  
Ellen Port  
 
26 
Byron Jaffe  
 
27 
Stephen Bender  
Marisa Braun  
Allison Kava  
Elissa Levine  
Mitchell Samuels  
 
28 
Elise Coren  
Deana Feingold  
Sandi Nirenberg  
Debbie Regent  
 
29 
Robert Goldberg  
 
30 
Jessica Kiesel  
Michael Margulies  
Alyssa Zlatkin  
 
31 
Rachel Cohen  
Craig Miller  
Daniel Tagger  
 
 

3 
Justin & Ellen Weininger 
 
4 
Baruch & Taly Cohen 
Byron & Beth Jaffe 
Larry & Jodi Jaffe 
Marc & Michele Lender 
 
5 
Michael & Debbie Kahn 
Kevin & Anne Perry 
 
7 
Owen & Mona Hass 
Stu & Marlane Krane 
 
8 
David & Lisa Goetz 
David & Janet Stecher 
 
9 
Louis & Judy Feder 
Barry & Allison Fiedel 
Michael & Nicole Packer 
 
10 
Manuel & Lisa Synalovski 
 
 

11 
Alan & Brenda Bresalier 
Jeffrey & Stacy Sandler 
Martin & Julie Schwartz 
 
12 
Warren & Claire Grossman 
Mitchell & Michelle Whiteman 
 
15 
Joseph & Heather Schimmel 
Howard & Sheila Wacks 
Scott & Perla Willis 
 
16 
Benny & Debra Bejar 
Joel & Phyllis Doobrow 
Steven & Susan Kass 
Allen & Beth Katz 
 
17 
Randy & Fortuna Bookbinder 
Andrew & Romy Yaffa 
 
18 
Harold & Sharon Rabinovitz 
Bruce & Sheri Schour 
 
 
 

19 
Jack & Shirley Miller 
20 
Ed & Adela Diamond 
Warren & Dara Frankl 
 
21 
Mitchell & Pamela Morgan 
 
22 
Brian & Wendy Bieber 
Joel & Carol Brown 
Sam & Arlene Pomeranz 
Stu & Nancy Schoenburg 
David & Felicia Smith 
Martin & Sandy Sundel 
Jason & Janelle Wolf 
 
23 
Randy & Becky Califf 
Joshua & Heidi Fisher 
Robert & Rebecca Trinkler 
 
24 
Chris & Karen Benson 
Max & Vicki Rosen 
 
25 
Ira & Karen Tina Sheskin 
 

26 
Bryan & Charlene Cahen 
Jesse & Susan Faerber 
Lee & Lanee Friedel 
Bernard & Ayala Kremen 
 
28 
Steven & Susan Marx 
 
30 
Harold & Stacey Rabinowitz 
 
31 
Brian & Gina Gotkin 
Marc & Robyn Leach 
Sheldon & Karen Rose 



“The Greatest Mitzvah is Tzedakah” 
~Talmud~ 

Donations Received June 1, 2017 - July 31, 2017  

Cantor's Discretionary Fund 
In Honor of: 
Jordan Fiedel's Bar Mitzvah 
   Barry & Allison Fiedel 
 
With Appreciation 
   David & Eleanor Morris 
 

ECEC Fund 
In Honor of: 
Rabbi Adam Watstein 
   Philip Wexler & Betty Wank 
 

ECEC Scholarship Fund 
In Memory of: 
Seymour Bodner, beloved father of  
JoAnn Kaylin 
   Mark & Sharon Gilbert 
 

General Donation Fund 
Get Well Soon to: 
Rhonda Siegel 
   Allan & Benita Ross 
 

Howard Androphy 
   Ben & Mandana Rostamian 
 

Lynn Wolfson 
   Phyllis Lipof 
 

Rhonda Siegel 
   Richard & Lisa Cohen 
 

Howard Androphy 
   Selma Yudewitz 
 

Happy Anniversary to: 
Anita & Bob Kirshen 
   Phyllis Lipof 
 

Happy Birthday to 
Phyllis Millman 
    Phyllis Lipof 
   Selma Yudewitz 
 

In Honor of: 
Phylllis Millman on her 95th birthday 
   Friends of Phyllis Millman 
 

Phyllis Millman on her 95th birthday 
   Howard & Sonia Androphy 
 

The birthday of Mona Hass 
   Owen Hass 
 

In Memory of: 
Millie Swartzman, beloved grandmother 
of Samara Abrams 
   Allan & Benita Ross 
 

Erica Nirenberg, beloved mother of  
Joel Nirenberg 
   Allan & Benita Ross 
 

Bernard Burk, beloved husband  
of Barbara Burk 
   Allan & Benita Ross 
 

Howard Androphy, beloved husband  
of Sonia Androphy 
   Allan & Benita Ross 
 

Suzanne Stillman, beloved sister  
of Ethel Ginsburg 
   Allan & Benita Ross 
 

Seymour Bodner, beloved father  
of Joann Kaylin 
   Clive & Linda Verblow 
 

Daniel Kliegman, beloved father of  
Lisa Synalovski and Karen Rose 
   Clive & Linda Verblow 
 

Howard Androphy, beloved husband  
of Sonia Androphy 
   Jack & Shirley Miller 
 

Erica Nirenberg, beloved mother  
of Joel Nirenbrg 
   Jack & Shirley Miller 
 

Seymour Bodner, beloved father  
of Joann Kaylin 
   Jay & Sara Gamberg 
 

Daniel Kliegman, beloved father of  
Lisa Synalovski and Karen Rose 
   Jerome & Gloria Ladau 
 

Howard Androphy, beloved husband  
of Sonia Androphy 
   Jerome & Gloria Ladau 
 

Erica Nirenberg, beloved mother  
of Joel Nirenberg 
   Jerome & Gloria Ladau 
 

Daniel Kliegman, beloved father of  
Lisa Synalovski and Karen Rose 
   John & Sandi Flint 
 

David Salzman, beloved father  
of Kenny Salzman 
   John & Sandi Flint 
 
 

Daniel Kliegman, beloved father  
of Lisa Synalovski 
   Lee & Lanee Friedel 
 

Howard Androphy, beloved husband  
of Sonia Androphy 
   Phyllis Millman 
 

Daniel Kliegman, beloved father of  
Karen Rose and Lisa Synalovski 
   Roy & Ellen Oppenheim 
 

Seymour Bodner, beloved father  
of Joann Kaylin 
   Roy & Ellen Oppenheim 
 

Al Ascher 
   Stanley & Joan Cohen 
 

Elsie Layton 
   Stanley & Joan Cohen 
 

Howard Androphy, beloved husband  
of Sonia Androphy 
   Steven & Susan Linch 
 

Daniel Kliegman, beloved father  
of Karen Rose & Lisa Synalovski 
   Sylvan & Ruth Goldin 
 

Mazal Tov to: 
Selma Yudewitz on the Bar Mitzvah  
of her great‑grandson, Yoni 
   Howard & Sonia Androphy 
 

Selma Yudewitz on the Bar Mitzvah  
of her great‑grandson 
   Phyllis Millman 
 

Anita & Bob Kirshen on their  
wedding anniversary 
   Phyllis Millman 
 

With gratitude to Laurie Kandel, for  
tutoring Jordan for his Bar Mitzvah 
   Barry & Allison Fiedel 
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“The Greatest Mitzvah is Tzedakah” 

Donations Received June 1, 2017 - July 31, 2017  

Rabbi's Discretionary Fund 
In Honor of: 
Jordan Fiedel's Bar Mitzvah 
   Barry & Allison Fiedel 
 

In Memory of: 
Max Halberg, beloved father 
   F. David Halberg 
 

Mazal Tov to: 
Betty Wank & Philip Wexler  
on their marriage 
   Ben & Cyndi Schulman 
 

With Appreciation: 
For your kindness and counseling  
during a difficult time. 
   Frank & Sharon Lerner 
 

Yahrzeit Fund 
In Memory of: 
 

Sara Adler, beloved mother 
   Adina Kadin 
 

Sol Pakowitz, beloved father 
   Albert Pakowitz 
 

Abner Kupersmith, beloved uncle 
   Amelia Heywang 
 

Sylvia Cohen, beloved grandmother 
   Amy Heywang 
 

Harvey Bullock, beloved husband 
David Garrett, beloved brother 
   Anita Bullock 
 

Morton Einstein, beloved brother 
Anita Kirshen 
 

Philip Einstein, beloved father 
   Anita Kirshen 
 

Charles Adler, beloved father 
   Annette Miller 
 

Jack Miller, beloved husband 
   Annette Miller 
 

Pauline Sheingold, beloved mother 
   Annette Willis 
 

Marilyn Klein, beloved sister 
   Arlene Levy 
 

Sam Hoffner, beloved uncle 
   Audrey Goldstein 
 
 

Lillian Fiedel, beloved mother 
   Barry Fiedel 
 

Ben Wilk, beloved father 
   Benita Ross 
 

Sasson Levy, beloved father 
   Bruce Levy 
 

Morton Korn, beloved father 
   Claire Grossman 
 

Sidney Solomon, beloved grandfather 
   David Golt 
 

Frank Morris, beloved father 
Sam Gitlen, beloved grandfather 
   David Morris 
 

Seymour Bodner, beloved father  
of Joann Kaylin 
   Dennis & Janet Sevel 
 

Ernest Weiss, beloved father 
   Dorrit Zobel 
 

Albert Sheridan, beloved relative 
   Edith Robin 
 

Susan Goldberg Robin, beloved  
daughter‑in‑law 
   Edith Robin 
 

Sidney Forman, beloved father 
   Edward Forman 
 

Doreen Querido, beloved cousin 
Hannah Querido, beloved aunt 
   Eleanor Morris 
 

Michael Bick, beloved father 
   Eli Bick 
 

Bella Pressman, beloved mother 
   Ellen Weininger 
 

Esther Halberg, beloved mother 
  F. David Halberg 
 

Ada Lerner, beloved mother 
   Frank Lerner 
 

Dora Pressman, beloved mother 
   Israel Pressman 
 

Roberta Fintz, beloved mother 
   Jack Fintz 
 

Frances Sharpe, beloved mother 
   Jack Sharpe 
 

Lynn Susman, beloved sister 
   Jay Streimer 
 

Florence Streimer, beloved mother 
   Jay Streimer 
 

Sondra Rosner, beloved mother 
   Jeffrey Rosner 
 

Jerome Faerber, beloved father 
   Jesse Faerber 
 

Lenore Faerber, beloved mother 
   Jesse Faerber 
 

Allan Nirenberg, beloved father 
   Jodi Bekerman 
 

Rosalyn England Cohen, beloved mother 
   John Salmon 
 

Wilfred Goldman, beloved father 
   Judy Felt 
 

Mildred Wininger, beloved mother 
Irving Weininger, beloved father 
   Justin Weininger 
 

Harriet Lender, beloved mother 
   Marc Lender 
 

Regina Wininger, beloved grandmother 
Nathan Fagin, beloved grandfather 
Abraham Wininger, beloved father 
   Marilyn Schwartzman 
 

Ida Schwartzman, beloved  
mother‑in‑law 
   Marilyn Schwartzman 
 

Elias Braun, beloved father 
   Mauro Braun 
 

Carolyn Horowitz, beloved mother 
   Mavis Rothman 
 

Charlotte Cohen, beloved grandmother 
   Melissa Cohen‑West 
 

Alvin Richelson, beloved father 
Dorothy Fishel, beloved grandmother 
   Merna Gross 
 

Norman Segermeister, beloved father 
   Meryl Einbinder 
 

Mollie Einbinder, beloved grandmother 
   Michael Einbinder 
 

Mathew Einbinder, beloved father 
   Michael Einbinder 
 

Bertha Abrahams, beloved aunt 
   Michael Gorfinkel 
 

Marvin Newman, beloved father 
   Michelle Parlo 
 

Samuel Laby, beloved father 
   Miriam Vinicur 
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You Can Have an Aliyah on Shabbat in 
honor of your birthday!   

 

Although there is usually a Bar or Bat Mitzvah each 
Shabbat, the first Aliyah is always reserved for the 
congregation.  If you would like this Aliyah, please 
call the synagogue office two to three weeks prior 

to the requested date. 

   

       JOIN US WEEKLY  
 FOR SERVICES 

 

 
Friday  evening                             6:30 pm 
Saturday morning                        9:15 am 
Sunday morning                           9:00 am 

 

Daily Morning Minyan at B’nai Aviv  
Monday-Friday                              7:30 am 

 

Daily Minyan at Posnack JCC 
Monday-Thursday Evenings      7:30 pm 
Sunday Mornings                           8:30 am      

Louis Levy, beloved father 
   Mitchell Levy 
 

Jacob Angerman, beloved father 
Sophie Sashin, beloved mother‑in‑law 
Morris Sashin, beloved father‑in‑law 
Gertrude Sashin, beloved sister‑in‑law 
Ethel Kadish, beloved sister‑in‑law 
   Muriel Sashin 
 

Rebecca Salomom, beloved mother 
   Nancy Goldberg 
 

Shirley Natkow, beloved mother 
   Neil Natkow 
 

Jack Grey, beloved father 
   Paul Goldberg 
 

Iris Goldberg, beloved wife 
   Paul Goldberg 
 

Alfred Finkelstein, beloved father 
   Paula Rosenberg 
 

Joe Forman, beloved father 
   Robert Forman 
 

Martin Kirshen, beloved father 
   Robert Kirshen 
 

Brandon Howard, beloved grandson 
   Sandra & Nathan Leder 
 

Howard Schwartz, beloved father 
   Sandra Leder 
 

Steven Rothbard, beloved son 
   Sanford & Sharon Rothbard 
 

Sylvia Reinhard, beloved mother 
Harold Reinhard, beloved father 
   Sanford Reinhard 
 

Jan Mirsky, beloved uncle 
   Scot Hunter 
 

Leo Tauber, beloved father 
Susan Rubin, beloved sister 
   Sharon Lerner 
 

Harold Daniels, beloved grandfather 
   Stacey Soloff 
 

Shirley Rottblatt, beloved mother 
   Stephen Rottblatt 
 

Ernest Marx, beloved father 
   Steven Marx 
 

Harold Krane, beloved father 
   Stuart Krane 
 

Solomon Hershkowitz, beloved father 
   Susan Koenig 
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Professional Staff 

   Rabbi Adam Watstein 

   Cantor William C. Lieberman 

   Lynne Balaban, Executive Director 

   Eliot Tillinger, Education Director 

   Mindy Bernstein, ECEC Director 

   Todd Morchelies, Youth Director 

   Sol Hettena, Ritual Director 

   Glen Gillingham, Facilities Director 

   Sabrina Kurzman, Director of Engagement 

 

Board of Directors 

   Nathan Avrunin 

   Benny Bejar 

   Chris Benson 

   Stanley Cohen 

      Howard Friedlander 

   Bruce Greenberg 

Heidi Klauber 

Dale Kotler 

Mark Kushner 

   Andy Lessem 

Arik Levy 

Bruce Levy  

   Karen Saster 

   Eric Schlossman  

     Stuart Sion 

   

  

Auxiliaries 

   Mark Kleinman, Men’s Club President 

   Corinna Black-Kushner, Sisterhood President 

   Riva Wohl, Hazak President 

   Morgan Comite, USY President 

   Allan E. Ross, FSA, Executive Director Emeritus 

 

 

Officers 

   Rich Cohen, President 

   Jennifer Beer, Executive V.P. 

Adam Cohen, Treasurer 

   Howard Samson, Secretary/Auxiliaries V.P 

   Kurt Wasser, Education V.P. 

   Leanna Blacher, ECEC V.P. 

   Alan Schuh, Fundraising V.P. 

   David Smith, Ritual V.P.  

   Scott Daub, Personnel V.P. 

   Jamie Cohen, Membership V.P. 

   Rosalyn Sanders, Youth V.P. 

Michael Cohen, Fundraising V.P. 

   Jonathan Andron, Communications/Technology V.P. 

         Aron Leibowich, Immediate Past President 

 

 
    
 
 

 
 

 

Synagogue Office Hours: 
Monday-Thursday 9:00 am - 5:00 pm 

Friday 9:00 am - 3:00 pm    

B’nai Aviv  
 The Conservative Synagogue of Southwest Broward 

1410 Indian Trace  ~ Weston FL 33326 

P 954-385-8265 ~ F 954-384-0352 ~ www.bnaiaviv.org 


